
 

Worship Service Today 
8:30 AM – Holy Communion (BCP) 

10:30 AM – Holy Eucharist (BAS & Common Praise) 

ON DUTY 
Today: 

(Easter 3) 
Next Sunday:  

(Easter 4) 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM 8:30 AM 10:30 AM 

Sides-
Persons: 

 

D. Morgan, 
A. LeMoine 

D. Pretty, 
N. Andrews, 
G. Halley, 

M. Anthony, 
C. Button 

D. Bishop, 
W. Bishop 

 

G. Pack, 
K. Pack, 
K. Scott, 
D. Scott, 
B. Scott, 

A. Spracklin 

Eucharistic 
Assistants: 

M. Anthony K. Watton D. Morgan K. Scott 

Servers’ 
Guild: 

 Austen S.   Darcy S. 

Altar  
Guild: 

Barbara R., Paula E., Edna W., 
Daphne H., Elsie B.  

Irene M.,Florence M., Marina 
LeD., Paulette S., Margaret E. 

 
A Note of Thanks… Reverend Jean would like to thank everyone who helped in 
the parish office, as well as, assisted with the worship services during the recent 
absence of herself and Annette from the office. While everybody's contribution is 
appreciated, she would like to especially thank the wardens, Keith and Dennis; 
Paulette Strowbridge; Michele Young; Reverend Bonnie; and  Vicki Greenslade. 
You all helped to make the parish run as smoothly as possible under the 
circumstances! 
Reverend Jean would also like to thank everybody for their prayers, support and 
encouragement as she was recovering at the same time from an accident. 
The messages, calls, visits, food and flowers were so comforting and very much 
appreciated!  Thank you, one and all! 
 
Office Hours… Going forward, the parish office will be closed on Monday 
mornings.  The office hours will be Monday (12 – 5 PM); Tuesday to Thursday  
(9 AM – 5 PM).  At times, there may be some variation of these days and times; if 
at all possible, advance notice will be given of this.  We truly appreciate your 
patience and understanding.  
 
Godly Play…  Today’s story is about Jesus’ circle of 12 friends and their symbols.  
As next week is our family worship service, there is no Godly Play scheduled. 

Men’s Service Club Meeting… Is Monday, April 11th, at 7:30 PM.  
 

Annual General Meeting…  Is scheduled for Sunday, May 1st, at 7 PM. 
 

Diocesan Synod Prayer…. As our Diocesan Synod draws near, let us include in 
our prayers all those involved with this process by saying this traditional Synod 
prayer:  ALMIGHTY and everlasting God, who by thy Holy Spirit didst preside in the 
Council of the blessed Apostles, and hast promised, through thy Son Jesus Christ, 
to be with thy Church to the end of the world: We beseech thee to be present with 
the Synod of this Diocese about to be assembled in thy Name. Save its members 
from all error, ignorance, pride, and prejudice; and of thy great mercy vouchsafe so 
to direct, govern, and sanctify them in their deliberations by thy Holy Spirit, that 
through thy blessing the Gospel of Christ may be faithfully preached and obeyed, 
the order and discipline of thy Church maintained, and the kingdom of our Lord and 
Saviour enlarged and extended. Grant this, we beseech thee, through the merits 
and mediation of the same Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 

Spring Concert… Coastal Sounds Community Choir, with special guests St. 
Peter’s Junior Choir and Ed Kavanagh on the Celtic Harp, invites you to join them 
for their spring concert.  This event will take place at All Saints Anglican Church, 
Foxtrap, on Friday, May 6th, at 7:30 PM.  Tickets are $15/person; free admission 
for children aged 12 and under.  Tickets are available at the parish office, or by 
contacting Vicki at 834-2609.  Donations to the CBS/Paradise Interfaith Food Bank 
will be gratefully accepted at the door; a reception will follow the concert.  
 

It’s a Kitchen Party… St. Peter’s Fellowship Band invites you to their ol’ fashioned 
kitchen party on Friday, May 13th, in the parish hall auditorium; doors will open at 8 
PM.  Tickets will be made available at the parish office within the next week or so, 
and will be $10/person.  There will be a door prize give away; this will be a BYOR 
event. 
 

NL Summer Games… The Town of Conception Bay South will be hosting the 
Newfoundland and Labrador Summer Games from August 13th – 21st, 2016. This 
will be a very exciting time for our town; however, something as great as this is not 
possible without community support. If you would like to get involved, or able to 
help out in any way, please visit www.nlgamescbs2016.com and apply online or 
call the Summer Games office at 284-3012.  
 

Service of Induction… The Reverend Dianna Fry will be inducted as Rector of the 
Parish of All Saints, CBS, on Wednesday, April 13th, at 7:00 PM.  All are welcome 
to attend. 


